
 

OFFICE OF THE LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR 

Vermont State House 

115 State Street 

Montpelier, VT 05602 

February 3, 2021

Jeremy Holm
80 Main Street
Vergennes, VT 05491

Dear Jeremy:

Thank you for taking the time to contact my office. I appreciate you sharing your views on small 
businesses.

 Covid has laid everything bare. We cannot go back, we must go forward and work to recover 
stronger from this pandemic. Vermont’s small business, including fitness clubs, are the backbone
of our communities, and ensuring a viable state economy is a top priority of mine.

Thank you again for sharing your views on small businesses. I am deeply committed to elevating
the voices of Vermonters, and I hope you will not hesitate to contact my office again. I look 
forward to seeing you in your community soon.

Wishing you good health as we work together to ensure Vermont recovers stronger from this 
pandemic. 

Sincerely, 

Molly R. Gray
Lieutenant Governor of Vermont

802-828-2226 www.ltgov.vermont.gov @ltgovgray



Dear Lieutenant Gray, Thank you for standing up for all of us, and for your commitment to help small 
businesses. I was chatting with the owner of Middlebury Fitness last week. During the first cycle of 
stimulus, he was skipped over while area restaurants and the like got the help they needed. Fitness 
clubs are vital for the health of Vermonters, and Iâ€™m hoping you can keep you eye on ways to assure 
these small businesses get the help they need going forward. Thanks so much- I know itâ€™s a small 
piece, but itâ€™s an important part of our overall health in Vermont! Wishing you and yours well, 
Jeremy


